
 

Dear brothers and sisters! 

May and June were filled with ministries to the brim. At the beginning of May our 

congregation attended a meeting organized by Chernivtsi Church of Christ. They were so 

encouraged by the winter retreat for churches of Christ in Western Ukraine organized by 

our congregation (Lviv church of Christ) in January that they decided to make another event. 

I had an opportunity to teach Bible classes to the assembly and also lead a discussion of 

some relevant topics for the youth group.  

 

Also in this month I was able to evangelize to one elderly lady (91 y.o.) who lives 60 km 

away from Lviv. Her relatives contacted me and asked to visit her and tell her more about 

biblical baptism. After the very first Bible 

study she decided to be baptized. That was a 

great thing. The Lviv congregation is the 

closest to her, so in June I visited her for the 

second time, and some church members 

went with me to meet with the lady and 

partake of the Lord’s Suppers with her.  I’m 

glad that other Christians of our congregation 

are growing in this kind of ministry.  

 

At the end of May, brethren of our 

congregation went to the BVBIU graduation 

since two of the graduates (Bogdan and 

Maryana) entered the program from our 

congregation. Upon finishing their academic 

Bible studies, they made a decision to move 

to Kyiv and become a part of the local 



congregation to support it in its ministries and to apply the knowledge that they acquired at 

the Bible institute. I’m grateful that God gives me opportunities to teach at this institute and 

raise the knowledge among the Christians in Ukraine whether they will become preachers 

upon graduation or not.  

 

At the beginning of June I visited Kremenchug Church of Christ where our brother Arthur  

(initially baptized in Lviv congregation) is preaching. I had a great opportunity to meet with 

this congregation, to preach there, to teach various classes and to encourage Arthur for 

further ministry.  

 

We had an increasing number of guests in the Lviv congregation over the past two months. 

And that's so great. The place that we rent is filled with people completely. Therefore, we 

started talking with the brethren that if the church keeps growing (and we are doing our 

best for that), we will need to start looking for a bigger place. However, we are grateful for 



what we already have, and 

we hope that God will 

provide for our church family 

the best option possible. 

 

I’m thankful for your prayers 

and support. God bless you 

abundantly! Together we are 

doing great work for the Lord 

and His church in Ukraine. 

Your brother and coworker in 

Christ, 

Stas  



 


